

Re: HB23 - 1134 Require Electric Options In Home Warranties

DATE: February 21st, 2023

Dear Representative Kipp, Representative Joseph, Senator Cutter and Senate Transportation and Energy Committee Members,

Thank you for sponsoring HB23-1134 to revamp Home Warranty Service Contracts to accelerate Colorado's efforts to electrify housing and reduce natural gas usage. The Colorado Renewable Energy Society (CRES) is a nonpartisan, science-based non-profit with thousands of members throughout the state. The CRES Policy Committee brings together a broad range of energy policy and technology experts who review energy bills before the Colorado state legislature to provide our perspective.

CRES fully supports this bill because the programs and appropriations in this bill will help move us forward on tackling climate change and adopting renewable resources. CRES shares these goals and we applaud a multi-faceted approach, including requiring electric options in home warranties that is covered in this bill.

Thanks again for sponsoring this important bill, and thank you for your service.

David Millis and Vincent Calvano CRES Policy Committee

###